M E M O R A N D U M

TO:

All Local CDBG Recipients
FROM:
________, Director

        

State of _______  Office of Community Development 
DATE:
March __, 2024
SUBJECT:
National Community Development Month - April 2024
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program funding was reduced substantially over many years; while recent allocations have been on the rise, the needs of our communities far exceed the available funds. In honor of the CDBG program that has provided local governments resources to meet the needs of persons of low to moderate income within their jurisdictions for the past 50 years, I encourage all CDBG grantees to celebrate and recognize the good work of the program during the 2024 National Community Development Month during April 2024.
Through the CDBG Program, funding for public infrastructure, demolition, planning, and economic development projects has allowed local governments within the state of ______ to address community issues.  These projects improve the quality of life for persons of low to moderate income as well as for all their citizens, which would otherwise not be possible without the Program.   

To ensure that CDBG stays on the minds of all citizens, I am asking those that have benefited from the CDBG Program to join in promoting the visibility of CDBG in your community. Inform your citizens as well as federal, state, and local officials of the benefits your community has received from the CDBG Program through using the sample materials here provided through the CDBG Coalition’s CDBG 50th Anniversary toolkit.
· Creating a fact sheet summarizing your community’s CDBG accomplishments (sample attached).

· Proclaiming April 2024 as National Community Development Month (sample attached).
· Contacting your local media by sending a press release (sample attached) to your newspaper, television and/or radio stations and neighborhood and ethnic publications (use public service announcements).

· Passing a resolution referencing the benefits of CDBG and the negative impacts, which it would cause by funding cuts (sample attached).

· Sending letters to your congressional delegation (sample attached).

· Holding a virtual or in person public event, such as a breakfast, or a discussion of the activities and projects that have been accomplished with CDBG funds.

· Posting copies of the proclamation, news releases and letters to your congressional delegation in the town hall and post office.

· Taking pictures of CDBG funded activities for publication and displays.

· Share pictures and description of a previous project to be highlighted on social media.

We ask that you write us and tell us of your community’s activities in the National Community Development Month during April 2024.  If you have any questions, please call me at ________.

Signed,

_________
CDBG Director
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